JCB held on 21 November 2019 –  Summary Report  by the Chair, CNRCSA

I attended the JCB with our Vice-Chairman, Olivier Guidetti. It was the first meeting chaired by the new ASG EM whose CV you received on 21 November, courtesy of Falko Bulling. Mr Jeglinskas seemed already well informed on the agenda topics and the participants and left a good impression on both Confederations.

You will find attached the agenda (Annex 1) to which 2 items were added under AOB: 5.2. a request by the SACT Rep to reconsider the method of funding for CNCSC travel ; and 5.3. a request I made  for urgently reconvening the JCB WG on Health Insurances.

Discussions of interest to the CNRCSA were as follows.

3.1. DCPS review. The Nations are studying the proposals towards improving the DCPS in an open DPRC WG technically supported by the IS. The CNCSC was invited to express its position and highlighted its preference for a New NATO Pension Scheme (see NEWSFLASH 31 at Annex 2).  The issue is expected to come back to the JCB in 2020. As highlighted at our last EXCOM meeting, we need to closely follow these developments as they will have an impact on our future membership.

3.2. Single Salary Spine – Not of direct interest to us.

3.3. Amendment of CPRs Art. 90.3 on the role of the CNRCSA.  I thanked all participants for having made the alignment of our competences on those of active staff  possible. I highlighted our areas of primary interest (i.e. pensions and health insurances) and insisted on our wish to pursue an effective cooperation towards the collective protection of retired staff in a spirit of transparency. The message was well received.

4. Harassment policy - Not of direct interest to us.

5.1.  Notification of the change in the adjustement method of coordinated pensions. Axel Reichl (Head, NATO Pensions Unit) announced that a short newsletter indicating the change would be sent together with the November pension payslip. The NPU was well aware of this aspect of its mission and keen on communicating in-depth information to all pensioners. They were working on a booklet that they hoped to finalize and distribute in the spring 2020.

5.2. Cost of travel. Not of direct interest to us.

5.3. Request for urgently reconvening the JCB WG on Health Insurances. Patrice Billaud-Durand (DASG HR) indicated that the AP had discussed with Legal the conclusions to be drawn from the NATO Administrative Tribunal decision on Supplement C dtd 12 Nov 19. The AP WG on Health Insurances would continue its internal discussions prior to reconvening the JCB WG, a meeting of which was currently scheduled for February 2020 (date TBC). The CNCSC expressed their support for our request and also their regret that the IS had not accepted their offer to clarify the exact circumstances of the request to terminate Supplement C, which might have led the NAT to come to a different conclusion.

2 Annexes
1. JCB-A(2019)0003-REV1
[bookmark: _GoBack]2. CNCSC NEWSFLASH 31
	
	[Tapez le texte]
	

	
	
	



	JCB Report Nov19
	[Tapez le texte]
	

	
	
	



